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Little Villagers Annual General Meeting (AGM)
07th November 2013

Present:
Drew McLellan; Nikki Thom; Jane Yates; Rona Broom;; Anita Bainbridge; Graeme Bell; Theresa Dinnes;  Elaine Daly; Jacqui Sutherland
Apologies:

Elaine Mackie; Lynda Peel
Welcome 

Chair warmly welcomed parents to the meeting.

Chair’s Update
Drew advised those at the meeting that the club has had another fairly challenging year financially but the situation is improving. 
The numbers of children we care for has been slowly declining and this has continued this year. There is nothing of concern that we can determine in this other than the slow trickle down of the Credit Crunch and a reduction in the P1 intake over the last few years. We lost about a dozen kids this year – mostly P7s moving on and picked up 4 new P1s, so this ultimately reduces our attendance figures. 

The Committee feel passionately that we offer a great service, something which is beneficial to the development of the children and so much more than simply a baby-sitting service. The staff work hard in devising interesting and stimulating activities and maybe we need to take a new approach to how we advertise our service.
Drew brought the meetings attention to our recent Care Inspectorate inspection Report. The inspection happened in June 2015 and the report was published in late September. [It is on the club’s website]. Once again LVOOSCP has achieved Five Starts across the board. Realistically this is as good as we can expect and the Committee are delighted with the results. There were a few minor action points and these have been actioned. 

Jacqui Sutherland asked what the income balance is between After-School Clubs and Holiday clubs. 

Drew explained – after checking facts with Nikki – that we do not have those exact figures to hand but that our Summer Holiday Club has been steadily increasing in popularity and has been bringing in decent profits for us. Other [School Year] Holiday Clubs have been decreasing in popularity. For the first year ever we have had to cancel our October Holiday Club. In the past we has a full house for 3 days a week and the After-School [and Breakfast Club] were our main income sources. West Lothian Council free Breakfast Club has had a huge reduction in our Breakfast Cub numbers and as mentioned previously our After-School numbers are slightly reduced. So coupled with the increased uptake in Summer Club the split is not quite so clear.
Treasurer’s update
Jane advised that the year-end accounts have been signed off by the accountant.  As a result the next step is for the accounts to be uploaded onto OSCR (Organisation of Scottish Charities Regulator).
Jane stated that the accountant had completed our accounts for tax year 2014/2015 and we made a loss of circa £1500. In 2013/2014 we made a loss of c. £17, 000 so this is a big improvement.

 The committee has previously committed to raise the Fees on an Annual basis but the introduction of compulsory pension provision and the living wage will swallow up any fees increases we make over the next few years. Larger increases, it is believed and supported by the accountant, may be counter-productive and simply lead to further reductions in chil attendees.

 The Accountant has also highlighted for us the reduction in our reserves. OSCR regulations determine that we require to have 3 months operating costs and full redundancy costs set by as reserve. The Accountant has not fully costed this but estimates somewhere around £111k or £12k should cover this. Currently we have a little over £20k and so are fine for the minute. However he noted that a few years ago we had in excess of £30k in reserve so the situation requires monitoring and action to be taken to ensure the reserves remain adequate.
Elaine Daly asked when the next fee Increase was expected – Jane explained that this will occur in January 2016 and every January thereafter.

Election of Office-Bearers

Chair – Drew is only 1 year into the current 2 year posting. No election required.
Treasurer – Jane has resigned from the committee. She nominated Graeme Bell as her replacement in the role of Treasurer. Drew Seconded this nomination. No other candidate was nominated and therefore Graeme is elected as Treasurer.
Secretary – Rona has served her 2 years as Secretary and as she will be leaving the Committee in June 2016 will not be seeking re-election. Theresa Dinnes has volunteered to fill this post. Drew has nominated and Jane Seconded. No other candidates stepped forward so Theresa Dinnes is duly elected as Secretary.
New Members Elections
Drew asked if there were any attendees willing to join the Committee. Both Elaine Daly and Jacquie Sutherland kindly offered their services. Drew Nominated both. Jane Seconded both. So Elaine and Jacquie are duly elected to serve as Management Committee Members of LVOOSCP
Drew said he would send them both Induction Packs and at a later date get them set with Little Villagers e-Mail addresses

Questions From The Floor
There were no further questions
Thanks
Drew thanked parents for coming and supporting the club and declared the 2015 AGM concluded.
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